May 16, 2024

Sergeant Daniel Perry Pardon Investigation

On April 7, 2023 U.S. Army Sergeant Daniel Perry was convicted of murder in Travis County, Texas and
later sentenced to 25 years in the Texas Department of Criminal Justice-Institutional Division. On April 8,
2023 Governor Greg Abbott, pursuant to Section 508.050 of the Texas Government Code, requested the
Board of Pardons and Paroles conduct an investigation and make a recommendation as to a pardon for
Sergeant Perry.

The members of the Board of Pardons and Paroles delved into the intricacies of Perry’s case. The
investigative efforts encompassed a meticulous review of pertinent documents, from police reports to
court records, witness statements, and interviews with individuals linked to the case.

After a thorough examination of the amassed information, the parole board reached a decision on May
16, 2024. The Board voted unanimously to recommend a full pardon and restoration of firearm rights.
The recommendation of the Board was conveyed to the Governor on this same date.



